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*If we get rain this week and the area floods, we will 
need to postpone.

This is the final Renaissance 
Report Weekly Newsletter 
for this school year! Thank 

you for reading it each 
week. We have enjoyed 

communicating with you!







The Annual RPSA Field Day will be 

held on our last day of school!

Field Day 
June 14, 2019!

We are so excited to celebrate the 

groundbreaking on our new addition! The 

groundbreaking will happen at 11:30, 

followed by an all school family lunch! 

Pack a picnic or sack lunch and join your 

child for lunch on our last day! 

Lunch will conclude at 12:15.  

 

Field Day Event Times: 

Kindergarten, Voyagers, Islanders: 9-11am 

Trailblazer & Middle School: 12:30-2:30pm 

 

An ICTC shuttle will do a continuous loop 

from First Baptist Church: 

11:15 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

 







Exciting news...FREE BOOKS!
We have EXCITING news to share!  Your child will be receiving an 
RPSA backpack filled with books this week!  These books have 
been chosen especially for your child.  He or she had an opportunity 
earlier this spring to choose some of the titles they would enjoy 
reading over the summer.  The staff at RPSA would like to send a 
huge thank you to the Saginaw Chippewa Indian Tribe for this 
amazing opportunity to provide books for all students.  We know 
that reading only a few books (12-15 books for grades K-2 and 4-6 
books for grades 3-8) can dramatically decrease the effects of 
summer slide!   

What is Summer Slide?
What Is It? 
“Summer Slide” is the tendency for students to lose some of the 
achievement gains they made during the school year.  Did you 
know that children in low-income households fall behind an average 
of 2 months in reading during the summer?  Also, summer slide is 
cumulative, which means these learning losses build up each 
summer.  Imagine what this might mean for students as they move 
from grade-to-grade! 



What Can We Do? 
 
Access to books is critical!  The public library is an excellent 
free resource for families to have access to books in a wide 
range of interests and reading levels, as well as librarians to 
guide children and families in selecting great books. 
When children select reading materials themselves and read 
for enjoyment, they receive the most gains in reading 
achievement, including better reading comprehension, 
writing style, vocabulary, spelling, and grammatical 
development. Also, the longer that this free, voluntary 
reading is practiced, the more consistent and positive the 
results. 
Children and teens tend to read more when adults in their 
lives encourage them to read, and also when they see those 
adults reading often themselves. 
Children that feel that reading is fun tend to read more often, 
so summer programs that help make reading enjoyable and 
social are most successful. 
Reading just 4-6 books in grades 3-8 and 12-15 books in 
grades K-2 over the summer has the potential to prevent a 
decline in reading achievement scores from the spring to the 
fall, so even small steps are very beneficial. 
 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at your 
convenience.   
 
 
Laura Bailey 
Literacy Coach, RPSA 
lbailey@renaissancepsa.com 





Beginning next year, Renaissance Athletics will no longer be transporting 
its student-athletes via bus. Many factors went into this decision, and we 
are more excited than ever about the direction our athletics program is 
headed. 
 
We could not be more pleased with the service we received these past six 
years from Shepherd Schools, and their transportation department. They 
have been absolutely wonderful for our student-athletes, and they have 
been very professional to work with. That being said, we wanted everyone 
to know that our decision has nothing to do with the drivers or buses that 
transported us. 
 
As I have mentioned in recent newsletters, and in the athletics website, be 
on the lookout for new and exciting changes to our athletics program. This 
is the first announcement, and there will be more to come.  Please 
understand that, as decisions are made, we will keep everyone informed 
of those changes. We are not trying to be mysterious; however, we do not 
want to announce decisions that have not been made. 
 
Please understand that we believe every decision that is made is what is 
best for the program. What this decision DOES mean is that, moving 
forward, families will be in charge of transporting their children to and from 
athletic events. 
 
Be on the lookout for future changes...they will be announced as they are 
made.  Thank you for your patience, trust, and understanding.  Go Rams! 
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. McCausey, RPSA Athletic Director

Athletics Announcement



Interested in playing sports next school year? You 

may want to take advantage of this opportunity!



Interested in running 
Cross Country in the fall?

Mrs. Papenfus is hosting an informational 

meeting for any families that may have students 

interested in becoming a Running Ram this fall! 

 

When: 

Thursday Morning at 7:40 am 

 (in the STEM Lab) 

 

What: 

This informal meeting will cover everything you 

need to know about the Renaissance Cross- 

country  program. 

 

Who:  

Any student who will be in 5th-8th grade 

in the fall. 

 

Why: 

Cross-country is awesome!



 Youth Police 

Academy is a free 

program for youth in 

grades 6-8 who have 

an interest in law 

enforcement.You 

can pick up an 

application at the 

Department of 

Public Safety, 804 E. 

High Street.

We are so 
thankful 

for this 
community 
 program!

Application deadline is June 17th!


